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                                               LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, DMS,

                                                                                            43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, EX8 1SL

                                                                               Tel 279665/ 07866 535580

                                                                              Email: clerk@lympstone.org
                                                                  www.lympstone.org


21st November 2014
To All Members of the Parish Council

You are summoned to attend a meeting of the Lympstone Parish Council, at 7.30pm on Monday 1st December 2014 in the Village Hall. The business to be transacted is set out below.  
Members of the Public are cordially invited to attend and to speak in the open session.  
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A J Le Riche, Clerk to the Parish Council

AGENDA

	
	PUBLIC SESSION


	7.30

	1
	Apologies

	7.45

	2
	Declarations of Interest


	7.50

	3
	Minutes – To confirm the minutes of the meeting held on 17th November  2014

	7.55

	4
	Co-option

To consider any applications to fill the casual vacancy


	

	5
	Planning applications
14/2693/TRE | T1, Copper Beech - Fell | Varnes Church Road
14/2628/FUL | Construction of single storey rear extension incorporating flue and extended raised terrace | 1 Park View Wotton Lane

	8.00



	6
	Report of the Police 


	8.05


	7
	Reports of District Councillors


	8.10

	8
	Chairman’s report


	8.15

	9
	Neighbourhood Plan 
The Neighbourhood Plan has been approved by the Inspector subject to a number of minor changes.  These have been circulated to Councillors.  The Inspector’s report has been posted on the Village website.

The Parish Council is requested to accept these changes as part of the Lympstone Neighbourhood Plan and to urge EDDC to hold a referendum as soon as practicable.

Cllr Mrs Clark will present recommendations of the Neighbourhood Plan Working Party with regard to publicising the Neighbourhood Plan prior to the referendum and any other steps that need to be taken.

	8.20

	10
	Dinan Way Link Road

To discuss proposals for this new road.

	8.30

	11
	DCC Tough Choices message 
To discuss the DCC Tough Choices message for highways and Waste management and the need for Highway repairs and essential maintenance works to roads in the Parish


	8.45



	12
	Part-time night lighting. 
To discuss a proposal from DCC as set out in the attached email.


	9.00

	13
	Finance

Payments

Financial summary

Budget monitoring


	9.05



	14
	Matters raised by Councillors.   – (These are not normally discussed in depth but investigated and considered at the next meeting.)


	9.15

	15
	County Councillor’s report

	9.20


MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 17th NOVEMBER 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 

	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	D Atkins
	Mrs J Clark

	
	
	J Bailey
	R Eastley

	
	
	Mrs D Beatty
	R Longhurst

	
	
	C Carter 
	Mrs K Rogers


Apologies: Cllrs P Acca, R Estcourt, and County Councillor Hughes

	
	PUBLIC SESSION

There were no public present.



	152
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations at this point in the meeting.


	153
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd November 2014 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	154
	Cllr Mrs Scott

The Chairman had received the resignation of Cllr Mrs Scott.
The elections office advised that the vacancy would not be advertised as it would be less than six months before the next elections.  The Clerk informed the Council that it did not have to advertise for co-option but could do so if it wished.

RESOLVED: 1 that a letter of thanks be sent to Mrs Scott for the hard work and success that she has brought to the Parish Council during her term of office.

2 that the vacancy be advertised on the notice boards.



	155
	Village Hall Management Committee.  In view of Cllr Mrs Scott’s resignation, The Parish Council was requested to appoint a new representative to the VHMC.

RESOLVED: that Cllr Atkins be appointed as Parish Council representative on the Village Hall Management Committee.


	156
	Neighbourhood Plan update 

Cllr Mrs Clark reported that the Inspector had approved the Neighbourhood Plan, subject to minor textual alterations.  These had been circulated to members.  The Working Group will meet to discuss the next steps including publicity for the Neighbourhood Plan prior to a referendum.  Cllr Mrs Clark also explained that the Working Group was also now looking at ways in which the Community Actions could be taken forward.  Recommendations would be presented to the Parish Council.

The Clerk advised that unless the Parish Council had any substantial arguments  to the Inspector’s comments, the amended Neighbourhood Plan should be approved as soon as possible and then EDDC should be asked to hold the referendum as soon as practicable.

RESOLVED: 1 that the comments made by the Inspector be considered at the next meeting 

2 that the Inspector’s report be posted on the website.



	157 
	Clerk’s Action Sheet

The Council considered the Clerk’s Action Sheet.
120 Internet banking.  The Council approved the Clerk having administrator access to the account.



	158
	Business items
Amenities Cllr Mrs Beatty reported that that there was a trend for an increasing number of Fish & Chip wrappers to be left in Candy’s Field.  A branch had come off the Oak tree in Candy’s Field.  The Clerk was asked to deal with this when he had time.  Football Club parking has caused considerable damage to Avenue Field and the sign for parking, which had been in place for several weeks had been thrown into the hedge.

The Clerk reported that, with Cllrs Atkins and Bailey, he had met the contractor to discuss hedge cutting.  The contractor agreed that the tops and faces of all the hedges should be cut back and he would put this in hand.  This included candy’s Field Including behind the Youth Club, the Parish Cemetery, Avenue Field and Cliff Field.  However, there were a number of Elms growing in the hedge and he asked if these could be removed.

Cllr Atkins pointed out that there was a need to agree hedge maintenance with the VHMC.

Environment Cllr Eastley had spoken to the EA regarding the current works.  The brick skin had been removed from the wall to the Brook, by the car park and the concrete structure was being tested.

Cllr Mrs Rogers reported flooding in Gibraltar Road and Meeting Lane.  It was suggested that the gullies needed emptying and then the pipes should be jetted.  A number of residents in Longmeadow Road were unable to use their toilets.  The Clerk was asked to pass this message on to Mr Oram of Badger Homes.  

Cllrs Mrs Beatty, Mrs Clark and Mrs Rogers agreed to take a stock of sandbags.

Travel and Transport including the Cycle Way Cllr Bailey reported that a DCC publication had stated that cyclists could now travel further along the EET, in safety.  He reminded the Council that this was not accepted in Lympstone.
Twinning The Clerk agreed to arrange a Christmas card and message for the Mayor of Bieville-Beuville.

Youth Club Cllr Mrs Beatty thanked the Council for its grant offer.  There had been a group on unruly youths, not Youth Club members.  This had been dealt with by WPCSO Trayhurn.



	
	Matters raised by Councillors.

Cllr Longhurst proposed to call a meeting of the Car park Working Party as he had not received any further information from EDDC.

Cllr Mrs Clark reminded the Council that it was going to review the Emergency Plan.  The Clerk agreed to email details to those members concerned.

Cllr Eastley asked about progress on the Nurseries site.  It appeared that this now rested with the owners to come forward with a scheme when they were ready.




Chairman
DCC Dinan Way Link                                                                                                   Item 10
Extract from the Exmouth Journal 17th November 2014

A quarter of a century after a Dinan Way extension - linking Hulham Road with the main A376 - was first mooted, the project could soon become a reality.

The new, half-mile-long road is likely to include a major new roundabout, around 100 metres from the Courtland Cross Service Station.

County bosses have confirmed that a public consultation is scheduled next year, with final plans submitted within 18 months.

And a new cycle route, linking Brixington and the National Trust properties A la Ronde and Lower Halsdon Farm with the Exe Estuary Trail, is also on the cards.

County councillor Bernard Hughes revealed to town councillors on Monday evening that he had seen plans for the £8,352,000 road scheme.

Last week, the Journal revealed a bid by developers to build 150 new homes on a green wedge next to Higher Marley Road.

Eagle Investments also wants to build a 350-home housing estate and new 210-pupil primary school at Goodmores Farm next door.

But, this week, Exmouth Town Councillors insisted that the Dinan Way link must be completed before a single brick was laid.

Cllr Hughes said: “I have been shown plans by a senior planning officer, and the projected line for the Dinan Way link between Hulham Road and the A376. It is planned to come almost parallel to Summer Lane, and come to a roundabout on the A376, between Courtlands Lane and the entrance to Pitt Farm.

“It is my understanding that a planning application will soon be submitted.”

He said that the long-planned cycle route from Brixington to the Exe Estuary Trail, via National Trust properties A la Ronde and Lower Halsdon Farm, was part of the scheme. “Whether or not Summer Lane will be a cul-de-sac, we don’t know.

“The intention is for a cycle route to come via A la Ronde, down on to Littlemead Lane, down to the new development on the Exeter Road, across the road and down to Lower Halsdon Farm.

“I have no objections to that cycle way, provided there is a safe crossing point on the A376.”

A county spokesman said: “Design work is still ongoing. A public consultation is scheduled for summer 2015, and it is hoped that plans could be submitted by early 2016.”

DCC Public consultation on proposed highways budget reductions                             Item 11
A public consultation has been launched today (Friday 3 October) by Devon County Council on proposed savings to its highways and traffic management service budget.

The County Council has already reduced its highways revenue budget by £18.5 million since 2010. However, it now needs to cut a further £3.4 million in 2015/16 as part of the £100 million savings required by 2017, due to the ongoing austerity measures imposed by the coalition Government.

The nine-week consultation sets out a number of proposals to reduce costs, while still enabling the County Council to carry out essential safety related work on Devon’s 8,000 miles of roads, which is the biggest highway network of any local authority in the country.

The County Council is keen to hear from local residents on the proposals, and whether they have any suggestions of alternative ideas to save money.

The proposals include:

– Reducing frontline staffing in the County Council’s Neighbourhood Highway Team by around 20% would save £260,000. There are currently seven Neighbourhood Highway Teams across Devon that liaise with town and parish councillors, community groups and local county councillors, and investigate enquiries from members of the public;

-Parish Lengthsmen visit each parish four times a year to carry out cleaning and drainage maintenance. To save £430,000 the County Council is proposing to reduce the number of lengthsmen and to make cleaning and drainage maintenance their only duties. They will let Parish Councils know their programme of work and when they are visiting;

-Savings of £50,000 are proposed for the gritting and snow clearing fleet. The County Council has two winter fleets of vehicles – one which responds to normal winter weather and another which is used to deal with prolonged heavy snowfall. It is proposed that the second fleet is reduced as is not used as often and has high maintenance costs;

-Reviewing the criteria of salting routes is proposed to reduce the gritting and snow clearing budget by £103,000. This would mean that less well used routes and routes to smaller communities would no longer be treated when freezing temperatures are forecast;

-By not restocking or maintaining grit bins, £80,000 could be saved. Community groups could take over the restocking of the bins, purchasing salt through a County Council procured contract;

-Closing four County Council owned and maintained picnic sites on the A361 and A39 would save around £133,000;

-A saving of £700,000 is being proposed by only funding grass cutting to maintain visibility at junctions and the inside of bends, rather than cutting verges in towns and villages four times a year and cutting a metre strip along verges in rural areas twice a year;

-£250,000 is proposed to be saved by no longer funding weed spraying and treatment of noxious weeds. A small budget would be maintained to enable the use of Community Payback volunteers to carry out this work.

Councillor Stuart Hughes, Devon County Council Cabinet Member for Highway Management and Flood Prevention, said: “The County Council’s reduced budgets means that every service area of the Council is affected, including highways. The Government is reducing revenue funding year on year, and we’re facing massive pressure on our budgets. By 2016/17 we will have 60% less funding for highway maintenance and traffic management than in 2009/10, which presents a big challenge for the service and will mean a huge change from what has previously been delivered.

“There are some very difficult decisions that need to be made and we’re looking at a number of options, but we want to receive feedback from people and we’re keen to hear their ideas. This is an opportunity for the public to give us their view on the proposals, how they feel this will impact on them, and what alternatives they would suggest.”

As part of its drive to deliver a more efficient service, the County Council is launching an improved website for people to report problems on Devon’s roads, such as potholes, faulty streetlights or damaged signs. The new system is being designed to be user friendly, to inform people if a fault has already been reported and to enable people to track faults.

The Council is also liaising with town and parish councils about rolling out a Road Warden scheme, similar to its existing Snow Warden initiative. The scheme will aim to encourage communities to work with the County Council to help carry out minor maintenance work. The volunteers, nominated by town and parish councils, would receive training from Devon County Council to enable them to carry out duties ranging from weed clearance and sign cleaning to grass and hedge cutting, and small pothole and surface defect repairs.

The consultation on the proposed budget savings for the highways and traffic management service will close on Friday 5 December.

 Dear Clerk 

Tough Choices – Proposals for budget savings for 2015/16 in Waste Management 
Proposals to save up to £265,000 next year from the County Council’s waste and recycling budget have been put forward for consultation this week. 

As you will be aware, the potential savings are part of a wider plan to reduce the council’s budget to meet the latest Government spending targets. Over the last three years, changes have been made to the way DCC manages Devon’s domestic waste resulting in £4.7 million worth of savings. However, further work is still needed. 

The proposed measures are as follows: 

i) Proposal to discontinue payment of discretionary Recycling Credits for textiles 
As the Waste Disposal Authority for Devon, Devon County Council has traditionally paid discretionary recycling credits to groups who collect materials for recycling. This credit represents the Council’s net saving of expenditure on the disposal of the waste. 

Currently discretionary credits are paid to registered groups for materials such as paper, glass, textiles, card and plastic. In addition to the Recycling Credit (currently £55 per tonne), groups may also receive an income from the sale of these collected materials. Material values vary from less than £30 a tonne for glass to more than £350 a tonne for textiles. 

In 2013/14, Devon County Council paid £65,500 in discretionary Recycling Credit payments for textiles to 161 registered groups (mainly charities). The potential income available to the groups from selling these could add up to more than £400,000. As the scheme continues to grow, the costs continue to rise at a time when budgets are being cut. Due to the high resale value of this material it is considered that the groups would continue to collect this material without the support of the recycling credit. It is considered, therefore, that it is no longer appropriate to be paying discretionary credits for textiles.  It is predicted this proposal will save £65,000 per annum. 

ii) Further charges for the disposal of non household waste at Devon’s Recycling Centres: Devon County Council (DCC) has a legal obligation to provide Recycling Centres for Devon residents to dispose of/recycle mainly bulky household and garden waste (i.e household waste that is not normally collected as part of the local refuse/recycling collection services) free of charge. 

The legal definition of household waste does not include materials from the repair or improvement of houses i.e. DIY home improvement types of waste. DCC has no obligation to accept such waste or to accept it free of charge and currently, charges apply for the deposition (by residents) of soil/rubble; plasterboard; asbestos and tyres at DCC Recycling Centres. 

DCC is considering extending the principle of charging residents for the deposit of further DIY waste types, to include, but not limited to the following:- 

 UPVC Windows (with/without glass) 

 UPVC Doors (with/without glass) 

 Baths or shower trays 

 Shower Screens 

 Insulation materials 

 Roofing Felt 

 PVC downpipe/guttering 

The charge is likely to be in the region of £3.50 an item. It is predicted this will save £200,000. 

If the proposals are agreed by Cabinet it is estimated that a total of around £265,000 in savings could be made in 2015/16. No final decision on these proposals until February 2015. 

In the meantime, Impact Assessments can be found and comments on the proposals can be made from October 9th at https://new.devon.gov.uk/wastebudget/ or in writing to Waste Management (Tough Choices), Devon County Council, County Hall, Exeter, EX2 4QD. The closing date for comments is 19th November 2014.
Continued over:/…….. Textphone 0345 1551020 SMS Text 0777 3333 231 www.devon.gov.uk Strategic Director Place: Heather Barnes 
Email from DCC re part-time night lighting.                                                                Item 12

The County Council has been introducing the part-night operation of street lights across Devon since 2009 and has so far converted nearly 44,000 street lights to switch off for 5 hours after midnight. This policy was introduced to primarily reduce carbon emissions, but in recent years budgetary pressures have meant that reduction of energy consumption is also a priority. 

There are just over 77,000 street lights in Devon and it is estimated that about 60,000 of these could be converted to part-night operation, the remainder being on designated A and B roads and some of the larger
urban centres, where lights will operate all-night due to volume and speed of traffic on the main roads and pedestrian activity in the urban centres. There will also be some locations where local police and parish
and town councils have suggested that lights remain on for crime or safety-related reasons.

I am now looking at the 20 or so remaining communities with street lights to be converted to part-night operation and the number of lights in these communities varies from just a single light to 500 or more.

In Lympstone there are 154 County Council maintained street lights:

	Access to Harefield Cottages (1)
	Glebe Close (1)
	School Hill (3)

	Brookside (3)
	Glebelands (3 All-night, 4 part-night)
	Sowden Lane (5)

	Burgmanns Hill (10)
	Greenhill Avenue (5)
	Strawberry Hill (9)

	Chapel Road (1)
	Jackson Mead (10)
	The Strand (4 A/N, 4 P/N)

	Church Path Terrace (3)
	Longmeadow Road (12)
	Trafalgar Road (4 A/N, 1 P/N)

	Church Road (7)
	Malt Field (4)
	Underhill Close (2)

	Courtlands Lane (10)
	Meadow Close (3)
	Underhill Crescent (7)

	Edinburgh Crescent (1)
	Meeting Lane (4)
	Underhill (8 A/N, 1 P/N)

	Gibraltar Road (3)
	Nutwell Road (1)
	Wotton Lane (3)



Lights already operate part-night in:

	Birch Road (4)
	Highcliffe Close (5)
	Pump Lane (1)

	Grange Close (2)
	Hunton Close (3)
	Quay Lane (2)



Lights on the A376 (Exmouth Road) will operate all-night.

I would be grateful for the Parish Council’s thoughts on whether the lights mentioned above that are  currently not operating part-night, should be converted to part-night operation, or left operational all night. 

Regards,

M D’Alesio
Team Leader Street Lighting

Item 12
	Lympstone Parish Council
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Finance reports - 1st December 2014
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments to be made
	
	
	
	
	
	

	DD
	EDF - Lights in Candy's Field 
	
	33.13
	
	
	
	

	DD
	EDF - electricity for toilets
	
	15.00
	
	
	
	

	2113
	Optima Graphics - Herald printing
	
	290.00
	
	
	
	

	2114
	Miller Signs - various
	
	232.80
	
	
	
	

	2115
	Mrs C Edworthy wages November 2014
	
	195.00
	
	
	
	

	2116
	A J Le Riche salary & expenses November 2014
	613.60
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Tennis Club score boards
	143.66
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Refreshments for BKV presentation
	9.16
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Stationery
	5.97
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Stamps
	6.36
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HMRC - Tax / NI October 2014
	
	151.84
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total
	
	917.77
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	2 Financial Summary
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Current Account
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Opening balance at 1st April 2014 
	
	37,151.54
	
	
	
	

	Receipts 
	
	44,193.38
	
	
	
	

	Total receipts
	
	81,344.92
	
	
	
	

	Transfer from dep ac
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total paid in to current ac
	
	81,344.92
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	less, Payments 
	
	31,509.99
	
	
	
	

	Net balance
	
	49,834.93
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Unpresented cheques
	
	3,360.05
	
	
	
	

	Receipts not on statement
	
	-243.20
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance per bank statement
	
	52,951.78
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Deposit Account
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance at 1st April 2014
	
	159.93
	
	
	
	

	Interest to 1st November 2014
	
	0.08
	
	
	
	

	Transfer to current ac
	
	0.00
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Total
	
	160.01
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	3
	Budget Report
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	This is attached.
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


	Lympstone Parish Council 1st December 2014
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Budget Monitoring 2014 - 15
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	

	Code
	Item
	Budget
	Spent
	Balance

	10
	VAT
	
	2,804.28
	

	100
	S137 
	1,000.00
	1,027.40
	-27.40

	101
	Other Grants
	1,600.00
	415.73
	1,184.27

	201
	Clerk's Salary
	8,600.00
	5,689.56
	2,910.44

	203
	Office expenses
	1,000.00
	624.27
	375.73

	208
	Village Hall Hire
	400.00
	350.00
	50.00

	209
	Miscellaneous
	50.00
	0.00
	50.00

	301
	Chairman's Allowance
	135.00
	135.00
	0.00

	302
	Subs
	525.00
	370.33
	154.67

	307
	Courses, Travel etc
	150.00
	153.88
	-3.88

	308
	Insurance, Audit, Elections
	4,000.00
	1,934.37
	2,065.63

	313
	Miscellaneous add works to War Memorial
	1,417.00
	1,618.68
	-201.68

	400
	Herald Printing
	3,000.00
	1,746.00
	1,254.00

	602
	Grass Cut 2*
	3,300.00
	2,662.00
	638.00

	605
	Other Maintenance
	500.00
	169.16
	330.84

	608
	General tree work inc Candys Field
	1,475.00
	1,175.00
	300.00

	612
	Bin emptying
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00

	616
	Benches etc inc new bench
	600.00
	500.00
	100.00

	618
	Notice Boards - Maintenance
	100.00
	90.00
	10.00

	633
	Play Equipment Mtce
	200.00
	168.00
	32.00

	640
	Lighting in Candy's field
	280.00
	169.29
	110.71

	701
	Wages
	2,400.00
	1,551.84
	848.16

	702
	Consumables, rates, elec
	200.00
	95.89
	104.11

	703
	Rates, Utilities
	1,000.00
	343.57
	656.43

	706
	Repairs add extra electrical repairs (£630)
	250.00
	972.45
	-722.45

	800
	Burial Ground
	250.00
	179.00
	71.00

	850
	Communications
	100.00
	0.00
	100.00

	900
	Planning
	100.00
	230.84
	-130.84

	1000
	Travel & Transport
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	1101
	Building Maintenance
	1,000.00
	252.58
	747.42

	1102
	Gas Elec
	1,800.00
	666.29
	1,133.71

	1103
	YC rates
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	1200
	Environment
	200.00
	0.00
	200.00

	1300
	Website etc
	200.00
	0.00
	200.00

	1400
	Snow Clearance
	500.00
	0.00
	500.00

	1500
	Localism Bill
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	1600
	Youth Club - New works
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	1700
	VH Awning
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	Ext 
	Np funding
	4,000.00
	2,519.58
	1,480.42

	
	Parishes Together
	2,885.00
	2,885.00
	0.00

	
	Community Covenant
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	NP Projects
	3,000.00
	0.00
	3,000.00

	
	Cont for VH car park
	3,000.00
	0.00
	3,000.00

	
	DCC Funding
	
	0.00
	0.00

	
	Best Kept Village works
	300.00
	10.00
	290.00

	
	Total
	49,617.00
	31,509.99
	18,107.01

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	Receipts - Budget Performance
	
	
	

	
	
	Budget
	Actual
	Balance

	
	Precept
	35,750.00
	35,750.00
	0.00

	
	Council Tax support grant
	2,197.00
	2,197.00
	0.00

	
	DCC re Candys Field
	400.00
	0.00
	-400.00

	
	Herald Adverts
	4,000.00
	2,428.00
	-1,572.00

	
	Burial fees
	1,000.00
	470.00
	-530.00

	
	Lympstone FC re Candy's Field
	50.00
	100.00
	50.00

	
	Flower beds
	50.00
	0.00
	-50.00

	
	Western power re Wayleaves
	6.38
	6.38
	0.00

	
	Miscellaneous
	0.00
	750.00
	750.00

	
	Website adverts
	120.00
	0.00
	-120.00

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Sub total
	43,573.38
	41,701.38
	-1,872.00

	
	
	
	
	

	
	Recharge utilities to Youth Club
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	VAT Refund (part year).
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	Parishes Together
	1,964.00
	1,964.00
	0.00

	
	External funding
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	VHMC
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	MoD Community Covenant
	0.00
	0.00
	0.00

	
	NP Income
	528.00
	528.00
	0.00


